



President and Scheduling Production Linda Caton

Vice President Bud Jenssen

Secretary Michael Carter

Treasurer Kathy Jones

Communication Sue Youngblood

Program/Education Sandy Pallett Howard Hummel

Technology/WebMaster Jim Nielsen

February 2013 ASIDES

Dates To Remember

Thursday, February 21 @ Sagurao Room (14th falls on Valentines Day)
Board Meeting @ Saguaro Room 5:00 p.m.
½ hour Social 6:30 p.m.
General Meeting 7:00 pm

Thursday, March 14
Board Meeting @ Saguraro Room 5:00 p.m.
½ hour Social 6:30 p.m.
General Member Meeting 7:00 p.m.

Tuesday, April 9, 2013 End Of The Year Party @ Palo Verde

SLCT is a Well-Wired Organization

Please visit the SLCT website at http://www.slctinfo.com/. It has information on upcoming productions, club history, past productions, photo slideshows, and much more. It even has a Resources page full of links to job descriptions of all SLCT roles, our bylaws, and other important information. It also has a button on the home page to connect you to our Facebook account and a button that points to an up-to-date calendar of scheduled SLCT events. If you have ever had a question about anything in SLCT, this is the place to go. See you there.

As you all know we have an upcoming election for the Board of Directors. There are three openings. In our February 21st meeting you will hear from the five candidates that are running for the positions. They are: Sandy Bocynesky, John Crawford, Roger Edmonds, Sandy Ilsen, Gerry Pieters and Dave Stevens. Come and listen to why they would like to serve on your Board of Directors. Also there could be some nominations from the floor at that time. Bud Jenssen, Vice President

Sun Lakes Community Theatre Presents Dearly Beloved – A Hilarious Comedy! Directed by: Howard Hummel March 6 – 10 Cottonwood's San Tan Ballroom

Ticket Sales 10 am – 1 pm Starting Feb. 18th

Cottonwood Saguaro Room – Mon., Tues., Wed.
Oakwood Lobby – Thurs.
Sun Lakes Country Club – Fri.
Show Tickets \$15.00
Dinner and Sow \$35

www.slctinfo.com

Produced by special arrangement with Dramatists Play Service, Inc. A JONES HOPE WOOTEN COMEDY

ImproVable News

The ImproVables, SLCT's resident Improv troupe, had two shows in December and January. The first was a performance for the Christmas luncheon of the

AAUW group in the San December. On January 25, performed for a dinner Country Club's Arizona audiences were energetic Our next scheduled Oakwood on April 1 (April



Tan Ballroom in midthe ImproVables crowd at the Sun Lakes Room. In both cases the and enjoyed the show. performance will be in Fool's Day, yes,

really) but details and ticket availability have not been finalized. We are looking for more opportunities to perform both inside Sun Lakes and outside. If you have an organization for which they can perform or an idea for an external performing opportunity, please contact the troupe at improv@slctinfo.com. Visit our webpage on the SLCT website. Cheers!

SUN LAKES COMMUNITY THEATRE GENERAL MEMBERSHIP MEETING MINUTES COTTONWOOD COUNTRY CLUB JANUARY 10, 2013

CALL TO ORDER: 7PM

WELCOME: Linda Caton welcomed the general membership to the first meeting of the New Year.

INTRODUCTION OF NEW MEMBERS AND GUESTS: Linda introduced several new members and guests totaling about seven all together.

APPROVAL OF NOVEMBER MINUTES: A motion was made by Penny Petersen and seconded by Janine Schneck to approve the minutes of November's general meeting. Motion carried.

APPROVAL OF TREASURER'S REPORT: Kathy Jones was introduced as the new treasurer replacing Jeanne Schwan. Kathy reported that the fall play "Murder at Café Noir" directed by Sandy Pallett net income was \$8890. The approximate total in our account is \$28000. Kathy also reported that SLCT is in the process of changing banks from Chase to Wells Fargo. Once all checks drawn through Chase have cleared the transition will then be complete.

KUDOS FOR A GREAT HOLIDAY PARTY: Linda thanked Howard Hummel and Sandy Pallett for the great job they did in pulling together a wonderful holiday party that was held at Palo Verde.

SPRING PLAY "DEARLY BELOVED": Howard Hummel is directing the spring play "Dearly Beloved". Howard reported that the play runs from March 6 through March 10 with ticket sales beginning February 18th. The play takes place at a wedding preparation in South Texas with many interesting and quirky characters. A call for help to anyone from the membership who would like to assist with lighting set construction, etc. will be appreciated.

UPDATE ON ELECTION: Bud Jenssen reported that there are three board seats that will be vacant for the next term and there are five candidates who have agreed to run thus far. The five candidates are: Sandy Ilsen, Sandy

Bocynesky, Roger Edmonds, Gerry Pieters, and John Crawford. The candidates will deliver their bios at the February meeting with the election to be held at the March meeting.

UPDATE ON MEMBERSHIP DUES: Jim N reported that SLCT is still collecting dues for this year and that the membership list of names will be available on line and in a paper copy version.

INFORMATION REGARDING MEMBERSHIP VOLUNTEERING: A list of membership names and corresponding interest areas was distributed to the membership. Classes and workshops will be available.

HEALTH ISSUES: Several members of the SLCT membership are experiencing dire health issues. Harlie Youngblood said that we extend our support, prayers, and kindness to those afflicted and to their love ones.

SUMMER PLAY: SLCT is looking for someone to direct the summer play.

ENTERTAINMENT: Thank you to Linda Shanahan and her "Doo Wop" team for providing a snippet of their upcoming performance scheduled to begin on January 15th. The membership was treated to the talent and entertainment of several of "Doo Wop's" cast members.

NEW BUSINESS: Howard stated the need for membership involvement to assist in creating a business plan and a theatre budget. A committee to work on this project is necessary and all volunteers are appreciated to step forward. A business plan and a budget are the first steps required prior to looking for grants/funding.

Howard also reported on promoting SLCT's Improv group.

Linda spoke about tax-deductible donations to SLCT.

Linda gave tribute to the SLCT sound and lighting crew.

Thank you to Jeanne Schwan for the many hours and superb job she performed as treasurer for SLCT.

Michael Carter - Secretary